
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

October 12th, 2020
Zoom Meeting

The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by Commissioner Gubrud.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 9th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of September 14th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Firefighter Phill Zimmerman and community members John Seehorn and John Verdoes also called into the meeting.  Assistant Chief Miner was working.
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Generator – The generator is installed and hooked up.  They will be doing a test run every week manually to break it in.  
Newsletter – Secretary Berg will send out sometime this month.

Fire Engine – Commissioner Harmon gave an update on what he found out about financing a new engine.  He discussed the various funding options and stated that interest rates are currently very low.  He looked at our revenues and expenses and figures we have a deficit of $250,000.  Will discuss our options further after the budget meeting.  Chief Berg did state that the Association has allotted $70,000 to outfit the new truck.  

Call Report – Chief Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2020.  We have responded to 236 calls this year.    For the month of September, there were 30 calls.
New Business:  

Budget Meeting – Scheduled for November 2nd at 6:00 p.m. (via Zoom).

SOGs – Commissioner Thomson and Secretary Berg have been reviewing the SOGs to separate policies versus procedures.  

Chief’s Report:  
· The Stambaugh Family from Nookachamps held a garage sale and gave all the proceeds to the Association.  ($550).
· The Bellevue Police Department and three other SWAT groups did a joint bust on an individual last week in Big Lake.  They used our parking lot to get ready to go.

· The Skagit County Sheriff’s office asked to use the training room for the next three Thursdays for patrol tactics training.  Our room would allow them to socially distance.  They will use a sanitizing machine after every use.  The commissioners agreed this would be fine.
· Captain Richter replaced the pump and float in our vault out front for our sprinkler system.

· The bank is re-soiled for the retention pond in the back of the station.

· The construction of the training prop behind Station One is going well.  They have had 5 to 8 people every week working on roofing and siding.  The light poles were donated.  There are a few other items to complete.

· The ladder portion of the training prop is now ready to use.  

· Engine 921 had to be repaired again.  It was a cam sensor.

· Brush Truck 924 had the injection problems repaired, the pump repaired and the inspection has been completed.

· We are still waiting to hear on the gear grant.  We have not been kicked out yet.

· FEMA has another round of grants going for COVID items only.  This is the same grant we got for our washer/dryer.  We are thinking of trying for a gear extractor and dryer. 

· Fire safety “week” was done by Firefighters Spinnie and Zimmerman last week.  They handed out goodie bags to all the kids that came to the school for picture day.  They are hoping to have fire safety day when the kids all return to school.

· The three firefighters that are at the academy are doing great.  Big Lake has held the Bulldog award since the beginning.  One firefighter had to drop out of the academy due to health reasons.

· Due to COVID, several of our firefighters that had let their EMT lapse, have been able to get it reinstated.

· We are working on repairing pole lighting and building lighting.

· We did send a tender to the house fire in Mt. Erie last week where a young boy lost his life.

· NFPA recommends that our first out engine be no more than 15 years old because of our safety, community’s safety and reliability and maintenance costs.

Assistant Chief Report: 

· He has generated a monthly check sheet for the generator in ERS for rig checks.
· The officers would like to see electronic rig checks for all the apparatus.  He is working on creating one.

· The response zones have been completed.  He is waiting to meet with the officers to go over and make any changes prior to submitting to dispatch.

· The four report reviewers are still learning but doing a good job with ESO.

Public Comments:  N/A
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 3152-3158 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,409.25 and accounts payable check #s 3159-3186 in the amount of $15,737.06 Commissioner Harmon seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:57 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Mike Gubrud, Commissioner Chair


